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A visit from St Patricks Primary School Captains  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Friday the School Captains and Mrs Brincat from St Patricks Primary School came to visit 
KPS.  We introduced ourselves and took them on a tour of our school.  Then we all met in the 
staffroom and discussed leadership qualities and we competed in a getting to know you 
challenge with Mrs Blackwell.  We  look forward to seeing them again soon and seeing their 
school. 

 

Important Information for all Families 
 
Next Thursday 4th May, we are sending out an Emergency Message as a test.  
Please do not be alarmed by this, it is just a drill for us to ascertain contact 
protocols in the unlikely event of an emergency situation arising. 
 
If you do not receive a message on Thursday 4th May,  please contact the school 
office to advise so we are able to make necessary changes to details. 

mailto:kilmore.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

IŀǇǇȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ 
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ 
ŀǊŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
ǿŜŜƪΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ŘŀȅΦ 
 
!ǇǊƛƭ 
 
26th Elih  2C 
27th Hunter 3B 
29th Matt  3H 
   Coen 5M 

Calendar 
 

April 
 

Thursday, 27th April 
Second Hand Uniform Stall  

2.30pm-3.30pm 
 

CERES Excursion permissions and payment 
due today 

 
Dental Screening Permission form due today 

 
Friday, 28th April  
Assembly 2.30pm 

 
Dental Screenings today  

 
May 

 
Thursday, 4th May 

CERES Excursion for 3/4 unit 
8.30am-4.00pm 

 
Friday, 12th May 
Mothers Day Stall  

Gifts available from $2.00-$5.00 
 

Thursday, 18th May 
Whole school Kaboom Kid Sports Incursion permission 

and payment due today 
 

Friday, 19th May 
Year 1 Sustainability Excursion permission and payment 

due today 
 

Monday, 22nd May 
Pupil Free DayðSmart Spelling 

 
Thursday, 25th May 

Year 2 Sustainability Excursion permission and payment 
due today 

 
Friday, 26th May 

Kaboom Kid Sports incursion  
 

Foundation Bundoora Park excursion payment due today 
 

Monday, 29th May 
Year 1 Sustainability Excursion 

 
Wednesday, 31st May 

Year 2 Sustainability Excursion 
  

June 
 

Thursday 1st, June 
Foundation Bundoora Park Excursion 

 
Monday, 12th  June 

Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
 

Friday, 23rd June 
CSEF applications close 

 
November 

 
Monday, 6th November 

Pupil Free Dayï Report Writing 

 

{ƛŎƪ .ŀȅ [ƛƴŜƴ wƻǎǘŜǊ 
¢ŜǊƳ н 
  

28th April   Melanie Hooke 
5th May    Natalie Campbell 
12th May    Jo Clark 
19th May    Sally Chadwick 
26th May    Jessica Martin 
2nd June    Ainsley Sporle 
9th June    Sally Porter 
16th June   Samantha Paton 
23rd June   Stephanie Kilner 
30th June   Melanie Hooke 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 

 

Whatôs gone home recently?  

 

The following notices were sent home between 

Thursday 20th April & Wednesday 26th April 2017  

 

Whole school: Kaboom Kid Sports Incursion  

Selected Families: Nil 

Selected Students: Year 3-6 Cross Country 

notice 

 

Individual Grade Levels: See whole school 

Foundation: Bundoora Park & See whole school  

Grade 1:  Sustainability Excursion 

Grade 2:  Sustainability Excursion 

Grade 3:  Middle School Musings 

Grade 4:  Middle School Musings 

Grade 5:  See whole school 

Grade 6:  See whole school 

Spare copies of notices are available from the 

office. 

tŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ 5ǳŜ 5ŀǘŜǎ  
 

Please note any payment received after the 
due date will not be accepted. 



  
From the Principalôs Deskéééé... 
Welcome to Week  10 at Kilmore Primary School. 

 
I want to thank Julie McCarthy and our student leadership team for the respectful and moving 
ANZAC ceremony they presented on Monday morning.  All students behaved in a manner that 
would make our community proud and honoured the sacrifices of our fallen soldiers. 
Over the next few weeks, the council will be installing bollards to stop cars driving over the 
footpath to enter the vacant block/carpark on Sutherland Street.  This will make the area safer for 
all users.  We will also be investigating the support of local businesses to help fill in the potholes 
that are currently a problem.    
 
Last Thursday I have a wonderful meeting with our student leaders.  We meet over lunch and 
discussed the school year to date, ideas, and plans for the remainder of the year.  The passion, 
logic and thoughtfulness that underpinned the conversations were commendable.  As a result of 
the meeting, the student leaders will roll out two new initiatives.  They will address all students at 
this weekôs assembly to get the initiatives off the ground 
 
Initiative one:  The 20 day Uniform Challenge: 
 
Each class will be given a chart with twenty blocks on it.  The SRC rep from each class will liaise 
with the teacher to decide if all children are wearing their uniform each day.  If so, a box in the 
chart will be signed and ticked off.  When the class completes their 20 days, the student leaders 
will collect the chart.  When all grades have submitted their chart, the whole school will have an 
out of uniform day. 
 
We discussed that the process has to be supportive of each other.  Children not in uniform will be 
given an option to wear items from the spare uniform storage.  If a child has a note from their 
parent, they will not be included in the count.   
 
Initiative two: 
 
Yard duty clean up.  The group would like the first part of lunch on a Friday to start with a whole 
schoolyard clean up.  Student leaders will spread themselves around the grounds to encourage 
all children to participate.  Children will not be allowed to play until an announcement is put over 
that the yard is clean enough and ready to go 
 
I wish the group well with these plans and thank everyone in anticipation of their support. 
Have a great week everyone. 

Kim Laffan 
Principal  
Kilmore Primary School 

 

Second Hand Uniform Sale  

 Thursday 27th April, 2:30pm-3:30pm 
 

 All clothing $2 each,  
              School bags & winter jackets $5 each. 
                There are items from size 4-16 

http://www.buxwear.com.au/images/polos/Plain Polo.jpg


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
26
th
  April, 2017 

 
 

Cross Country 
 
Dear Parents 
 
As a result of the inclement weather we had over night and early this morning, a decision was 
made before school to cancel the Cross Country that was planned for today and try again next 
Monday. 
 
As the morning progressed, the rain stopped and we had sunshine which dried out some of the 
areas of concern for the cross country track.  At recess we did an assessment of the track and 
were able to make some minor modifications to have a safe path for the cross-country.  We also 
looked at the long range forecast for Monday which was not promising.  In light of this a decision 
was made to conduct the cross country as originally planned.  
 
I understand that some parents will be disappointed as they would like to have been involved with 
the cross-country but had been told it had been cancelled.  
 
The decision to go ahead was based on new circumstances and opportunities as well as the 
uncertainty of Monday as an option.  I thank you in anticipation of your understanding regarding 
the change of plans and our desire to ensure that we grabbed a window of opportunity when it 
presented itself.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs Laffan  
(Principal) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



      
   
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Mothers Day Stall 2017 on Friday 12th May.  
        

Helpful tips to make your child's Mothers Day stall shopping experience 
easy.  
 
*Please put your child's money in a envelope or snap lock bag with their 
Name, Class & amount enclosed. 

 
*Ask them to hand it to their teacher 1st thing in the morning, to avoid it 
getting misplaced before they go to the stall. 

 
*Also bring a bag with their name on it to put their gifts in.  
 

They are allowed to buy 2 gifts when they come in with their class.  
Gifts are priced from $2:oo-$5:oo.  
There will be a raffle table.  
Tickets are $1:oo each.  
Don't miss out on the chance to win a wonderful prize. 

We encourage children to purchase at least one gift before buying raffle 
tickets. 

 
~KPS Mother's Day Raffle Donations~ 

 
We are asking if families could please donate, to help make up the prizes 
for this years prizes. 

Suggested items for donation include: 

Toiletries e.g. soap, shower gels, hand and body cream, frames, Book / 
Recipe Books, 

Kitchen Utensils, Vouchers, Candles, Candle Holders etc. 
 

It would be appreciated if items could be left in the donation box near the 
office.  
 

Thanks again for your support. 
 



 

  

 
 

This weekôs Reading Strategy: Use Prior Knowledge to Connect with the Text 
 

 
 
Readers bring information from what they already know or what they have read about a topic and 
connect it with what they are reading.  This helps them to increase their understanding and to 
remember what they have read.   As studentsô progress through the school and read more 
advanced texts they make deeper and more sophisticated connections.   
 
This week students are making connections to ANZAC Day through their personal experiences, 
related texts they will be reading and recounts in the news of commemorations here in Australia 
and around the world. 

 

At Kilmore Primary School children learn to Comprehend the texts they read ð 
ôI understand what I readõ 



 

 

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ǊŜŀŘ ŀ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ƻƴ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƭŜǾŜƭ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǎǘƻǊȅƭƛƴŜΚ 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǝŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴŘ 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦΚ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ōǊƛƴƎ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿ ƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ǊŜŀŘ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ŀ ǘƻǇƛŎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀŘΦ ¦ǎƛƴƎ 
ǇǊƛƻǊ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ 
ōŜǧŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 

 
Iƻǿ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎȅ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΚ 
 
мΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ǇŀǳǎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ 
ǊŜƭŀǘŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǊŜŀŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿƴΦ 
 
нΦ aƻŘŜƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀŎǝǾŀǘŜ ǇǊƛƻǊ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ ōŜƎƛƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 
¦ǎŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΥ 
 
 ϝ  ²Ƙŀǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ōƻƻƪ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƛǎ 
    ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ȅƻǳΚ 
 ϝ  ²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΣ ƎŜƴǊŜΣ ƻǊ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΚ 
 ϝ  ²ƘƛƭŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΥ 5ƻŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƻŦ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
    ŘƻƴŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǊ ǊŜŀŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
    ǎǘƻǊȅ ōŜǧŜǊΚ 
 ϝ  ¦ǎƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴŜǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎΣ ŘƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ 
    ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴΚ 
 
оΦ wŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ǊŜŀŘŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ 
¢ƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ά¢ŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƭŦέ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ όŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƴƎ ǘƻ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎύΣ ŀ 
άǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƭŘέ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ όǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ 
ōŜǧŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅύΣ ƻǊ ŀ άǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘŜȄǘέ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ όǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ōƻƻƪ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ 
ǘƘŜƳ ƻŦ ŀ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ōƻƻƪ ǊŜŀŘύΦ ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴΣ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ƘŜκǎƘŜ 
Ŏŀƴ ƛŘŜƴǝŦȅ ǿƘŀǘ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜΦ 

 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΗ 

ϝ ²ǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅΥ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ .ŜƘƴŜ ϭ ǿǿǿΦǘƘŜŘŀƛƭȅŎŀŦŜΦŎƻƳ 

ϝ LŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŦǊƻƳΥ ¢ƘŜ /!C9 .ƻƻƪΣ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ Dŀƛƭ .ƻǳǎƘŜȅ ϧ Wƻŀƴ aƻǎŜǊ 

Parent Pipeline 

/!C; {ǘǊŀǘŜƎȅΥ ¦ǎŜ tǊƛƻǊ YƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƻ  
/ƻƴƴŜŎǘ ²ƛǘƘ ¢ŜȄǘ 



 

 

3/4 Unit Excursion  
 

 
When: Thursday 4th May 2017 
 
Students must be at KPS by 8.30am 
 
Students will return to KPS at 4pm 
 
Where: Ceres Community Education Park 
 
Why: To support our term 2 Inquiry topic on  
Sustainability 
 
What to bring:  
 
A waste-free lunch. Food waste can be composted at 
CERES. 
 
Drink Bottle 
 
School Hat 
 
Parent Helpers: Please see Kylie Jeffs  - must have 
a Working With Children Check. 
 
Permission forms due: 27th April 

http://ceres.org.au/


 


